
Hi All, 
  
The Planning Board Chair has decided that his faith is very important and helps form and prepare him 
for my daily duties. I obviously need to practice my faith a bit more diligently. Believe me when I say that 
a good and contrite confession is on another agenda. 
  
I have decided to submit my resignation to the Village Board  to better focus on daily duties at Jim Girard 
Landscape Maintenance Corporation and the customers we serve.  
  
Please know that I now consider the remark made to Trustee Bodkin at last month’s meeting as 
prehistoric and unbecoming of any servant (public or private.) I sincerely apologize to you Brigid, Mayor 
Gutheil and Trustee Bodkin – with a contrite heart – because all of you are sincere in your efforts to 
better the Village of S. Glens Falls. I most of all will need to apologize to friends of the www who are also 
deserving. The many apologies will be a heavy lift - BUT I do believe anything is possible. 
  
Yesterday’s “Above the Fold Headlines” in the S. Glens Falls Post-Star – seen late morning – was way 
more attention ( – I had thought) needed after the first review of Kathleen’s article was shared with me 
at approximately 12:45 A.M. However - ALL the circumstances - including but not limited to - where I 
read the PRINTED HEADLINES and who shared that read will be one of my more memorable moments in 
time!    
It was coincidental that yesterday we (my wife Marcia and I) DID NOT receive the PRINT version of the 
POST-STAR as we had cancelled our subscription. It was the very first day of NO HOME DELIVERY.   
P.S. here - The Post-Star cancellation was due to a number of reasons – I rarely miss reading the Post-
Star obituaries; and I do believe we plan to renew at some point in time. 
  
I appreciate Kathleen’s work covering local issues very much and will continue to encourage her efforts 
and thank her again for her work and her interviews with me - I reference her other interview here.  
SEE:  http://poststar.com/news/local/south-glens-falls-to-review-comprehensive-plan/article_41bcccd5-
ac46-580a-b728-0309550d9bca.html 
  
If it might be the pleasure – of all the above – I do wish to address a site review issue (post real property 
purchase and supplemental use issue) that the Mayor asked me (and P.B. member’s to consider) at the 
last Village Board meeting. I’m not sure there will be a referral pursuant to G.M.L. - but it could use one.  
I will also ask the planning board members to provide at the very least a “status report” (as allowed in 
village code) on a petition to Amend the Village Zoning Map.   
  
Tonight’s Planning Agenda and other attachments will be under separate cover. 
Thanks Everyone! 
  
David F.J. Linehan 
For S.G.F. 
 


